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and good morning ladies gentlemen good                                          
to see you today on ask the theologian I                                        
am delighted that you have joined us for                                        
biblical theological worldview questions                                        
it's Thursday and I am up on the                                                
mountaintop and ready to be with you and                                        
looking for a good time and see if I can                                        
turn down the echo there there we go                                            
and I don't have a jacket on this                                               
morning that's because I keep all my                                            
jackets down ethey at the church and I                                          
ended up with nothing that matched today                                        
and the two jackets that I have so you                                          
know it's a casual day so let's take                                            
your casual questions and be ready to go                                        
with them and excited about the                                                 
questions that you have today excuse me                                         
I am looking forward to it and we are                                           
going to start out with a question that                                         
came by email and he's been questioning                                         
the assumptions ever since on whether he                                        
wanted to ask the question it comes from                                        
Charles and Tulsa and the question I                                            
missed it yesterday actually and it is                                          
Romans 8:28 through 30 maybe 31 through                                         
39 right in there let's start with                                              
romans 8:28 and the the ultimate                                                
question we'll get there in a moment but                                        
the ultimate question is romans written                                         
to us Gentiles or was this written to                                           
Jewish believers Romans chapter 8 verse                                         
28 of course is a familiar and                                                  
much-loved scripture so you know it                                             
might not be a popular thing if we said                                         
it wasn't for us but let's look at it                                           
and see Romans 8:28 and we know that all                                        
things work together for good to them                                           
that love God to them who are called                                            
according to his purpose for whom he                                            
didn't know he also did predestinate to                                         
be conformed to the image of his son                                            
that he might be the firstborn among                                            
many brethren and again we could talk in                                        
a number of ways and situations and go                                          
on through there now of course we know                                          
that standard evangelical teaching and I                                        
would even say standard dispensational                                          
teaching and I would even say probably a                                        
lot of mid acts right dividing teaching                                         
takes Romans 8:28 as written to those of                                        
us in the body of Christ who have come                                          
by grace through faith                                                          
and therefore all things work together                                          
work work together for good to them that                                        
love God to them that are called                                                
according to his purpose now I would say                                        
that there there's a sense in which this                                        



is true for everybody for whom it is                                            
true how's that it's true for everybody                                         
for whom it is true but let's look at it                                        
closely and see is this something for                                           
the body of Christ you may remember that                                        
Romans chapter 9 10 and 11 are by any                                           
kind of dispensationalist conservative                                          
evangelical anybody but the but the                                             
Calvinists Romans 9 10 and 11 are about                                         
God's position with Israel during this                                          
age of grace now that being the case of                                         
course we're in Romans chapter 8 verse                                          
28 and if you go down just a little bit                                         
you can go to verse 39 remember nothing                                         
is able to separate us neither death nor                                        
life nor angels principalities height                                           
depth all these things they none of them                                        
shall be able to separate us from the                                           
love of God which is in Christ Jesus our                                        
Lord I say the truth in Christ I lie not                                        
my conscience bearing me witness in the                                         
Holy Ghost and he goes to talking about                                         
my kinsmen according to the flesh now                                           
sin                                                                             
we question the assumptions here the                                            
thing we have to ask is do we just take                                         
carte blanche what all the theologians                                          
have told us that Romans 9 10 and 11 is                                         
about the Jewish people and the status                                          
of the Jewish nation during at this                                             
church age or the age of grace I think                                          
they're right about 9 10 and 11 but here                                        
is what I would question what if it's 8                                         
9 10 and 11 or 7 8 9 10 and 11 could it                                         
actually be even let's say Romans 8:38                                          
and 39 and 9 1 and 9 to remember that of                                        
course the chapter fication is that what                                        
we call it versification the the verses                                         
actually came after the chapters the                                            
chapters came first and I'm going to say                                        
the chapters came about the time of the                                         
Geneva Bible but certainly the chapter                                          
division was not inspired of God it was                                         
a tool that was given to mankind and it                                         
has some benefits and some curses this                                          
may be one of the curses that should                                            
there really be a division right here or                                        
should that division actually be                                                
somewhere else now obviously again let                                          
me try to make as clear as I can I do                                           
think Romans 9 10 and 11 are about                                              
Israel during this age of grace during                                          
this age of grace she went through a                                            
decline                                                                         
it wasn't an instant thing remember                                             
there was an overlap it went through a                                          
decline today she is in a partial                                               
blindness or a blindness in part that is                                        
to say and it really is in part because                                         
it's not permanent it is temporary so                                           
the time of her blindness is going to go                                        
away and out of Zion as we have in                                              



Chapter 11 out of Zion will come at                                             
chapter 10 out of Zion will come the                                            
Redeemer so again it's said it's telling                                        
us about what's the status of Israel                                            
today                                                                           
could that start earlier I think so                                             
now this again causes you know the the                                          
standard parrots to foam with the mouth                                         
no it can't start earlier because that's                                        
got to be ours let's go back up again to                                        
Romans chapter 8 verse 28 and again                                             
right here we have it let me just bring                                         
that up a little bigger there for we                                            
know that all things work together for                                          
good to them that love God to them that                                         
are called according to his purpose now                                         
are you and I called according to his                                           
purpose well of course we are how do you                                        
know because that's what the preachers                                          
have always said because that's what dr.                                        
wiggle Jha said and he is from the                                              
it's how you pronounce that they repeat                                         
these things so is there any evidence in                                        
the scripture when you rightly divide                                           
the word of truth is there any evidence                                         
that you and I are called according to                                          
his purpose I think one of the major                                            
distinguishing marks of the age of grace                                        
is that he does not call individuals I                                          
still in fact even recently I had                                               
someone ask me the question and I answer                                        
the question because I know what they                                           
mean but I still recoil it a little bit                                         
when someone says when did you first                                            
feel called to the ministry or tell me                                          
about your call to the ministry why                                             
because I think today in our                                                    
dispensation there's not a specific                                             
calling and this mysterious calling that                                        
someone receives rather the man desires                                         
the office of a bishop he desires a good                                        
thing I hope that several of you will                                           
desire it and just wake up and say you                                          
know what I love studying the word I                                            
love                                                                            
learning about the word I love teaching                                         
about the word I'd like to be a bishop                                          
that sounds pretty good we'll use the                                           
King Liang King James language on it                                            
there I'd like to be a bishop I want to                                         
be a pastor okay so when you want to be                                         
a pastor you feel like you want to be a                                         
pastor I say let's go for it and to                                             
interrupt the program for just a moment                                         
an answer Rick's question we are working                                        
on getting dr. wiggle JA to come on the                                         
program actually he's quite quite quite                                         
prevalent he's everywhere                                                       
and it's not hard to get him on I could                                         
I can just send you know an open                                                
invitation and dr. wiggle JA will be                                            
there but now are we back to the                                                



question are we called according to his                                         
purpose                                                                         
well that passage of Scripture actually                                         
goes on you notice for whom he did                                              
foreknow now I can't figure out how to                                          
separate called according to his purpose                                        
from foreknowledge and then from                                                
predestination and from predestination                                          
then to call so he really kind of backs                                         
up here for new predestined called                                              
justified glorified I think this is very                                        
much speaking about again the nation of                                         
Israel so I personally when teaching                                            
this I would take at least verse 28                                             
probably I'm going to back up even                                              
farther maybe to the beginning of                                               
chapter 8 and put that section on the                                           
status of Israel today I'm going to back                                        
that up at least to verse 8:28 and maybe                                        
even to chapter 8 verse 1 and now what                                          
does that do for us according to his                                            
purpose well let's look at this first of                                        
all                                                                             
them that love God well that's certainly                                        
us we do love God but look this all                                             
things that work together for good to                                           
them that love God let me use an example                                        
of John the Baptist John the Baptist                                            
certainly love God did me and he was                                            
called according to his purpose                                                 
but what happened when the purpose of                                           
John the Baptist was fulfilled why all                                          
things work together for good except                                            
that the guy lost his head remember I I                                         
still you know unless you spiritual eyes                                        
this beyond what I'm comfortable doing I                                        
think John the Baptist didn't lay his                                           
head down I'm a chopping block and say                                          
this is a good thing oh my                                                      
bring on the ax come on baby this is                                            
gonna be best thing ever I can't imagine                                        
that and nor can I imagine his disciples                                        
saying oh praise God                                                            
John's lost his head it's on a platter                                          
this does not sound like a good thing                                           
that sounds like an evil thing now I                                            
bring that illustration up to say can we                                        
can anybody even use John 8:28 to say                                           
that all things work together for good                                          
to those who love God and study his word                                        
every day to those who love God and our                                         
witnessing for him to those who love God                                        
and speak out against things that                                               
shouldn't be happening in the palace no                                         
you you you you really can't claim that                                         
in that in that in that manner so even                                          
the way we want to claim it even if we                                          
don't back that up and say this is not                                          
for us we would have to undo some things                                        
here now I think again what he's what                                           
he's doing is saying hey let me tell you                                        
that there is a purpose for the Jewish                                          



people and that purpose is going to be                                          
fulfilled and neither death nor life nor                                        
principalities                                                                  
all these other things they cannot                                              
separate us the Jewish nation from the                                          
fact that he did foreknow predestined                                           
conformed called will justify glorify he                                        
will lose none of it he will raise it up                                        
on that last day that's to use the words                                        
of of the Apostle John so I'm gonna go                                          
with I think to rightly divide the book                                         
of Romans you have to say that portion                                          
is describing the the Gentile people now                                        
when you when you put some of these                                             
things together because let's see I                                             
believe you said is Romans written to us                                        
Gentiles or was this to Jewish believers                                        
that's a little more complicated answer                                         
I think that Romans was written to                                              
Jewish believers and it's for us                                                
Gentiles how's that I think Romans was                                          
written to describe to give a theology                                          
of the the age of the body of Christ the                                        
Pauline dispensation and he was writing                                         
chiefly to Jewish people Jewish                                                 
believers and in living in Rome and he                                          
was saying hey Jewish believers living                                          
in Rome you might be a little confused                                          
about what's going on here and so I'd                                           
like to explain to you people Jews                                              
living in Rome I'd like to explain the                                          
the age in which we live let's go all                                           
the way back and see the flow of God so                                         
I would put it together this way I've                                           
taught the book of Romans I might go                                            
back and reteach the book of Romans one                                         
of these days cuz I'm not sure I fully                                          
understood it and after I reach it I'm                                          
not sure I'll fully understand it but                                           
here's here's my speculation the book of                                        
Acts is the historical transition the                                           
book of Romans is the theological                                               
transition so in the book of Acts we see                                        
how we have gone from a kingdom gospel                                          
to a pauline grace gospel in the book of                                        
Romans theologically it's                                                       
how you go from a kingdom gospel to a                                           
Pauline gospel because there's some                                             
theological issues there for example and                                        
you don't get this in the book of Acts                                          
theologically you come to through the                                           
book of Acts and you say okay God has                                           
done something new he started this new                                          
dispensation this dispensation which is                                         
neither Jew nor Gentile                                                         
so then what advantage hath the Jew the                                         
book of Acts doesn't answer it but the                                          
book of Romans does I think it's no                                             
mistake that the book of Romans which                                           
was not at all Paul's first letter is                                           
right after the book of Acts I think                                            
that in a sense this is the way in which                                        



we're supposed to read it that acts will                                        
give us the history Romans will give us                                         
the theology and so in Romans 8 9 10 11                                         
again there it's very specific to here's                                        
what is happening with the the Jew today                                        
and the progress that is being made I                                           
appreciate your your question there and                                         
let me then take a question from our                                            
friend Manuel in San Antonio and the                                            
question has to do with Romans 327 but                                          
the the most general part of the                                                
question is is our faith a gift is our                                          
faith a gift and then we want to tie                                            
that into Romans chapter 3 verse 27 now                                         
I think the idea of faith as a gift                                             
which is given to us comes in Ephesians                                         
chapter 2 verses 8 and 9 for by grace                                           
are you saved through faith and that not                                        
of yourselves it is the gift of God not                                         
of works lest anyone should boast okay                                          
in the English it looks like or there's                                         
the possibility that I should say that                                          
faith is the gift of God you're saved                                           
through faith and that faith is the gift                                        
of God now you only get that out of                                             
English and I want to show to you here                                          
in the                                                                          
Greek what you've got here okay here we                                         
have for the grace for our Greek                                                
students here I'll give a little                                                
reminder the word for is called a post                                          
positive it typically in English is / is                                        
translated first but it never comes                                             
first in Greek here is the definite                                             
article for grace for the grace ye are                                          
and because we know it's an indirect                                            
object because of the form of it it is                                          
by grace okay                                                                   
so saved ye are that you are saved saved                                        
ye are the saved people are by grace                                            
through faith now here's the real                                               
important point I want to bring to you I                                        
want you to notice that faith here it's                                         
kind of doubled up it's got a yellow box                                        
that just means it's possessive agentive                                        
but it's also got this pink highlighting                                        
the pink highlighting is over a yellow                                          
box so it looks a little peach ish there                                        
but it's pink that means it is feminine                                         
now being feminine we have to go back                                           
and say this not of yourselves it is                                            
God's gift the gift of God it is der own                                        
by the way those of you have been to                                            
Israel with us often we have a bus                                              
driver named der own it means gift so                                           
the point is that what you have here is                                         
faith in the feminine doesn't match up                                          
here with this this gift here which is                                          
in the neuter this this what it cannot                                          
be this faith it would have to be this                                          
would have to be in a pink bar if if                                            
faith was the gift of God so what it                                            



what                                                                            
what does it match to well it actually                                          
matches right here to saved so you are                                          
saved happens to be through phase and                                           
that salvation is the gift of God                                               
so is faith the gift of God you know                                            
it's it's the ability that God has given                                        
to man so it's certainly the grace of                                           
God it's certainly something that we                                            
would not have you know our my little                                           
miniature dachshund does not have the                                           
ability to have faith in God to hear the                                        
gospel and to you know come to a saving                                         
relationship with Jesus Christ because                                          
she's not made in the image of God and                                          
so it is you know obviously my ability                                          
to have faith yeah but my ability to                                            
have faith and your ability to have                                             
faith and you know even Republicans and                                         
Democrats you know Mitch McConnell's                                            
ability to have faith in Nancy Pelosi's                                         
ability to have faith it's all equal we                                         
humans have the ability to have face so                                         
if it's a gift he gifted all of humanity                                        
and in that sense you would say that's                                          
not really a gift so salvation is a gift                                        
that is by faith and all humanity has                                           
the ability for faith now let's tie that                                        
into Romans chapter 3 verse 27 and we                                           
see as Paul says wrong button there                                             
there we go we see as Paul says what is                                         
boasting then it is excluded by what law                                        
of works love works                                                             
nay but by the law of faith therefore we                                        
conclude that man is justified by faith                                         
without the deeds of the law and notice                                         
this so let's get to the Greek here it                                          
is by faith to be justified a man is                                            
justified by faith                                                              
notice this apart from works of the law                                         
Clarice is the word we get chasm there's                                        
a chasm between faith and the works of                                          
the law now coming back into English                                            
here                                                                            
what can we boast in if we back up                                              
I declare I declare I to declare I say                                          
at this time his righteousness that he                                          
might be just and this is God might be                                          
just and the justifier of him which                                             
believeth in Jesus where is boasting                                            
then if it's only unbelief where is                                             
boasting then can I boast in the law no                                         
I can't the only thing I can boast in is                                        
he says the law of faith that is to say                                         
the law of this dispensation is                                                 
salvation is a gift of God that comes                                           
through faith Nancy boom excuse me                                              
Pelosi can have faith Mitch McConnell                                           
can have faith and Randy and Manuel can                                         
have faith and men women boys and girls                                         
all around the world can have faith and                                         
so when we go out and share the gospel                                          



that really is the fundamental issue is                                         
we're sharing by grace through faith                                            
here is a gift of salvation that God and                                        
His grace is offering you receive it by                                         
faith I sometimes I'll say by putting                                           
all your eggs in one basket                                                     
by saying that's where I'm trust I'm not                                        
going to find any salvation in any other                                        
kind of thing I am trusting in him by                                           
grace through faith that is the issue of                                        
which we look at so is faith a gift no                                          
faith is an ability that God has given                                          
to man but without distinction and he                                           
has now given us this dispensation which                                        
operates on this law of faith that is to                                        
say there's there's no behavior there's                                         
no amount of money indulgences                                                  
sacrifices that you could bring that                                            
that provides you justification before                                          
God it's under one law and that law is                                          
faith faith in the gospel of Jesus                                              
Christ in the completed work of Jesus                                           
Christ in the death burial and                                                  
resurrection of Jesus Christ and the                                            
fact that he's ascended and he's coming                                         
again to judge the living in the dead                                           
and so we we come and of course we                                              
rejoice in that very issue and it is a                                          
blessing and a joy to think of that very                                        
issue by the way let me just say to you                                         
speaking of faith I have faith that we                                          
are going to be able to go to Israel                                            
this December 1st through the 11th and                                          
would love for you to go and read all                                           
about this wonderful tour we're going to                                        
have there there's the treasury at petra                                        
it is absolutely stunning the first                                             
glance you get a VAT you whoa my old                                            
trip was worth it and this is like the                                          
second day of the trip and you say if I                                         
had to go home today                                                            
I got my money's worth it is spectacular                                        
and so that's in Jordan will be going to                                        
Jordan and Israel and looking at so many                                        
things there's the Dead Sea their                                               
picture of the Dead Sea here we are in                                          
the wilderness at Masada Masada just                                            
such a fabulous place up there on this                                          
big cliff there and here's where the                                            
Dead Sea Scrolls did you say just yes no                                        
this week recently it's come out of the                                         
news anyway an additional little piece                                          
maybe from Ezekiel of writing of the                                            
Dead Sea Scrolls they've had the the                                            
piece itself but it had faded so much                                           
and just with some recent abilities in                                          
forensic science they've been able to                                           
pull the writing out and see exactly                                            
where that goes so there's the one of                                           
the caves up there where the Dead Sea                                           
scrolls were discovered here up in                                              
Galilee we'll spend                                                             



some time in the valley of armageddon                                           
there's a picture of Megiddo har Megiddo                                        
the mountain of Megiddo this is the                                             
valley of Armageddon right out here and                                         
we'll spend some time there and of                                              
course some time in Jerusalem and have a                                        
fantastic time there's all the                                                  
information there for you and I would                                           
love for you all to come and be part of                                         
that and then also while I'm advertising                                        
I just as well go ahead and say we do                                           
have a little special on this week and                                          
that's this book right here our weekly                                          
special 30% off thirty eight dollars and                                        
forty nine cents the first five of you                                          
who ordered today will get it today the                                         
others of you will get it on backorder                                          
in a couple of weeks but too good price                                         
$54.99 is the regular 34 38 49 is what                                          
you get it for here's a sample that you                                         
can look at I really like this you go                                           
any word in the New Testament so you                                            
want to find hope you know now abideth                                          
faith hope and love and sure enough you                                         
would look up hope and then you see all                                         
these passages that little line means                                           
all those are in acts this is good for                                          
learning your Roman numerals to                                                 
incidentally if you can't learn your                                            
Roman numerals and you use Logos Bible                                          
Software it takes them but it's good                                            
practice to learn your Roman numerals                                           
and he gives a definition of hope there                                         
and then gives all the passages in which                                        
hope is in the New Testament on some of                                         
these and I don't have a sample picture                                         
here but on some of these there's                                               
obviously more than one word in which                                           
case he'll give you the definitions of                                          
all of them and then he will list the                                           
passages and tell you which which word                                          
that is that's used there                                                       
which underlying Greek word and we of                                           
course doing some study we have                                                 
discovered many times that it really                                            
does make a difference to know that were                                        
didn't I tell you one of the things I                                           
like to do when I do word studies like                                          
that and see that there's more than one                                         
word I like to think about why did he                                           
use this word and not that word both                                            
words mean love for example so why did                                          
he use this one and not that one and you                                        
could discover all of that then there is                                        
also in the back of the the concordance                                         
in lexicon the lexicon is the part that                                         
gives you the definition the concordance                                        
is the part that tells you where it is                                          
and so then you could go to the back and                                        
you could look up and see you know all                                          
the times agape is there or whatever so                                         
it really is a handy little word study                                          



book and as I mentioned yesterday a                                             
pretty decent                                                                   
I need a Bible study that quick book                                            
because you can just walk in and you                                            
know the preacher calls you up and says                                         
shake you say it's no problem I just                                            
brought the Greek lexicon in concordance                                        
and I'm going to look up hope and we are                                        
going to spend our time looking at these                                        
passages right here we're going to read                                         
all about hope and I stand before the                                           
congregation I say this morning the                                             
pastor is ill but it's not without hope                                         
I'd like you to turn to acts the second                                         
chapter the 26 verse which is the first                                         
time we see the word hope hope is an                                            
expectation of something future a                                               
well-grounded expectation gladly and                                            
firmly held prospect of a future good                                           
amen amen                                                                       
I'm stuck there there we go so it's a                                           
handy little thing all for $38 and 49                                           
cents which supports your favorite                                              
Christian bookstore okay                                                        
got away from all the subjects there                                            
didn't I Dan says when you say for                                              
Israel today does that mean                                                     
Israel has something different than the                                         
body of Christ today thanks for that a                                          
little bit of clarification actually and                                        
and your your really your uh your why                                           
isn't asking the question and in                                                
questioning the assumptions of what I                                           
said because it's only information for                                          
Israel today or about Israel today and                                          
so those Jews living in Rome they needed                                        
to know what's happened to our nation to                                        
our covenants to our promises if God is                                         
now allowing anybody to be saved by                                             
grace through faith apart from the laws                                         
of Moses what what was God doing all                                            
those times and has he pulled the rug                                           
out from us has he replaced us                                                  
replacement theologians need to study                                           
the book of Romans quite heavily and                                            
they need to rightly divide the word of                                         
truth                                                                           
so for Israel today when saying for                                             
Israel today I think that really there                                          
is nothing directly for Israel today                                            
other than knowing what its future is                                           
but that's true for me and for you as                                           
well for those of us who are Gentiles so                                        
what we've got is that the book of                                              
Romans will explain to Israel today what                                        
their ultimate position is and I think                                          
it'll also help them to explain in order                                        
for the individual Jew to be right                                              
before God they can't even they know                                            
they can't even fulfill the law today                                           
because there's no temple so in order                                           
for the individual to be right with God                                         



could they rebuild the temple and then                                          
be right with God no actually not                                               
because this Old Covenant passing away                                          
all the fading away all those things                                            
that are written about in the book of                                           
Hebrews as well give some some of that                                          
information on that so I appreciate that                                        
- word there that really helps to                                               
clarify that I thank you okay let's see                                         
here I've got some questions on Facebook                                        
let me come over and get these I just                                           
watch Chris says I just watched your                                            
interview with unfeigned faith that was                                         
probably the most helpful I'm so glad I                                         
read this that was probably the most                                            
helpful 52 minute discussion I've                                               
listened to since becoming a Christian                                          
my question that today is do you think                                          
every single Christian should learn                                             
Greek ah well wonderful first of all I                                          
did a broadcast some of you may not have                                        
known about it but I think let's see                                            
here if you are on Facebook and you go                                          
to facebook.com slash yeah there it is                                          
okay I just want to bring that up if                                            
you're if you're a friend of mine then                                          
in fact this is all public so you can go                                        
to facebook.com slash pastor Randy white                                        
you can click friends by the way I                                              
mostly accept friend requests unless I                                          
can tell that you are a single woman                                            
scantily-clad or your name rhymes with                                          
Boko Haram or if you don't if you and I                                         
don't have any mutual friends I will go                                         
in and investigate and I'm gonna see                                            
does this person have actually have                                             
friends do they post anything about you                                         
know the Christian faith or pro-american                                        
what is it here so some of those I I                                            
don't approve just because I don't know                                         
if you're you know a tracking agent from                                        
the government or what you are but most                                         
of you will get approved if I didn't                                            
approve you send me an email or                                                 
something Randy Randy white ministries                                          
but the truth is it's all public anyway                                         
so facebook.com slash pastor Randy white                                        
there you see I am talking right now                                            
because we broadcast on Facebook and                                            
it's a little bit of delay so just go                                           
down and here it is unfeigned faith and                                         
you can click on there Oh Jamie said                                            
fabulous I'll have to give you the                                              
thumbs up there and you can watch that                                          
you can always click the share button                                           
Aaron my friend from the North Pole                                             
there he is right there talking away and                                        
I haven't even watched it and I was                                             
there at the original so I am watched it                                        
yet but I will                                                                  
so anyway thank you for the kindness                                            
there now should every single Christian                                         



learn Greek I think let's let's talk                                            
about Christians who are teenagers and                                          
above and they you know have enough                                             
intellectual ability to read the King                                           
James Bible                                                                     
so anybody there if they can read the                                           
King James Bible should they learn Greek                                        
I think that they should learn some                                             
aspects of Greek every single Christians                                        
should learn some aspects of Greek when                                         
they do that for example one of the one                                         
of the barriers even to this great work                                         
that Bollinger has done the critical                                            
lexicon one of the barriers if you look                                         
here and if I bring the pictures up                                             
again here you notice that here's the                                           
word ale piece but it doesn't he doesn't                                        
have the English there so you know if                                           
you if you can't pronounce that or don't                                        
know even what to do with it he doesn't                                         
give you the English like say the                                               
Strong's Concordance does now but here's                                        
here's the thing                                                                
we are working I think we have nine                                             
sessions now of our Greek lessons for                                           
rented white ministries I'm been                                                
teaching it I am NOT a Greek expert but                                         
I've been teaching it and really in                                             
probably two lessons maybe three lessons                                        
you could get to the point where you                                            
could read el piece and you would have                                          
because you would recognize the letters                                         
and be able to sound it out now Greek is                                        
not a spoken language Koine Greek is not                                        
a spoken language it's a read language                                          
but you know you mean to at least be                                            
able to point it out and say you're not                                         
you know that that that squiggly thing                                          
right there so if you can get to that                                           
point well then if you do those two or                                          
three lessons you just as well go to                                            
three lessons more and you just as well                                         
learn you know that there's the                                                 
nominative and the accusative and the                                           
genitive and and the dative and you know                                        
vaca Devon learn some of these things so                                        
that even when you get into say for                                             
example using a Greek interlinear yeah                                          
it's got the English there but that                                             
doesn't really do you much good you've                                          
got my colour coding if you have log                                            
Austin would like that but notice at the                                        
bottom of the screen there it says it's                                         
a noun okay I know what a noun is it's                                          
dative well I don't know what a dative                                          
is is singular I can kind of figure that                                        
and it's feminine and kind of figure                                            
that except if I only speak English I                                           
don't know why forbearance is a feminine                                        
thing and you know does that mean that                                          
no no man has forbearance now you got to                                        
learn some of those things so in four or                                        



five Greek lessons you can come to the                                          
point where you can use the tools pretty                                        
well now by beginning about seven or                                            
eight nine lessons you're actually going                                        
to begin to be able to translate some                                           
sentences so for the average person to                                          
get a semester or so of Greek free I                                            
think it's very valuable I don't know if                                        
I would go so far as to say                                                     
every Christian should but I think every                                        
Christian should say why shouldn't I and                                        
maybe there's some reason why they                                              
shouldn't I realize that people have                                            
different stages in life and maybe a                                            
young couple who's got seventeen crying                                         
babies and two jobs and mowing the grass                                        
and all you know there are seasons of                                           
life in which you're just so much more                                          
busy than you are than at other times                                           
so so it depends but very helpful very                                          
helpful to learn Greek so I would I'd                                           
love to see it happen there                                                     
pastor Rick with the vaccine issues                                             
before us again do you believe that                                             
vaccines tracking tracing etc could be                                          
preliminary measures for the coming mark                                        
of the beast' program I think that we                                           
see a lot of things today that really                                           
are might I say preparing the psyche for                                        
the mark of the beast maybe even                                                
preparing the the technology for the                                            
mark of the beast you know it'd be kind                                         
of surprising if there was never any                                            
kind of tracing or tracking and suddenly                                        
the Antichrist comes and boom puts it on                                        
the whole world this is required                                                
psychologically I think even the devil                                          
smart enough to know you got to work                                            
into that you know threatened people                                            
that they're probably going to die of of                                        
a disease it's not hard to threaten them                                        
thinking that even though 99% of the                                            
people and more are going to survive it                                         
but go ahead and threaten that and bring                                        
that in inch by inch it's a cinch so I                                          
think that certainly preliminary                                                
measures for coming mark of the beast                                           
certainly used by the bees                                                      
as an advantage to the Beast to bring                                           
these things about that you remember I                                          
don't know about Rick you're young but                                          
those of us my age remember you know in                                         
the what 70s when they came out with the                                        
UPC the barcode and there it was on the                                         
green beans and there were some people                                          
I'm not buying green beans got that                                             
thing on there that thing's the mark of                                         
the beast because it had all that                                               
information embedded in those lines that                                        
are there and so what happened is those                                         
people actually had some degree of                                              
discernment maybe some fear at it into                                          



it but some degree of discernment at                                            
least what they were saying is a code                                           
which contains a plethora of information                                        
this is something that the Antichrist                                           
could use now I think that wise                                                 
Christians and wise Christians                                                  
communities and it would take more than                                         
just a wise Christian on this they ought                                        
to be saying as I've said for church                                            
architecture as well they ought to be                                           
saying we ought to at least make it hard                                        
for the Antichrist I mean I know that                                           
he's going to do these things because                                           
it's in the Word of God but why roll out                                        
the red carpet for him what I've said                                           
about church architecture is we ought to                                        
make our churches look like churches so                                         
that later on when they turn them into                                          
bars and dance halls at least they have                                         
to spend a lot of money and take a lot                                          
of time and you know make it hard for                                           
them but we you know we just make it                                            
easy because we make it look like a                                             
dance hall from the beginning it's got                                          
all the lighting and sound that you                                             
would need in there why why make their                                          
job easy so yeah I think there's the                                            
issue there that these these issues                                             
these all these things can roll out the                                         
red carpet for the coming mark of the                                           
beast                                                                           
now I do also think that you and I and                                          
listeners of our program and Christians                                         
across the world we're going to have to                                         
figure out do I take a vaccine do I take                                        
a vaccine if                                                                    
it's required by the government do I do                                         
I allow pastor Roger and I were talking                                         
about this yesterday do I allow on my                                           
phone a tracking device a tracing device                                        
yeah you know that way I can know if                                            
I've come in contact with someone I mean                                        
this is a good thing but we have to                                             
think what civil rights are we giving up                                        
to the government you know I think any                                          
of us if the government came to our                                             
house today and said we are going to                                            
search your house                                                               
every one of us even though we have                                             
nothing to hide every one of us would                                           
say oh no you're not because we have                                            
rights now I think some of this                                                 
vaccination tracking tracing is saying                                          
yeah I don't have any rights I don't                                            
have any rights the society is what's                                           
matter in in this whole Koba thing                                              
socialism has won the day that's why                                            
Bernie Sanders dropped out he had no                                            
more platform I mean it was all                                                 
accomplished in a matter of days                                                
socialism rules the day socialism is                                            
what is best for society now you know                                           



Christians all over the place have you                                          
know said oh it's best for society that                                         
we all stay healthy we don't want anyone                                        
to get sick therefore everyone has to                                           
stay at home everyone has to close their                                        
business and close their church everyone                                        
has to put bag over the head everyone                                           
has all these kind of things that we                                            
have said and that that really was                                              
socialism rather than saying we're a                                            
nation built upon individual rights and                                         
liberties and a constitution I still                                            
think I'm no constitutional lawyer but I                                        
still think that every governor in the                                          
United States needs to be sued every                                            
state government needs to be sued every                                         
Attorney General perhaps if they haven't                                        
done anything about it they need to be                                          
sued I don't know how to do all that but                                        
even the states that that                                                       
you know didn't do as much or did better                                        
than if they did something and some                                             
local municipalities did something and                                          
they took some civil rights those need                                          
to be tested in the courts and literally                                        
there needs to be like ten thousand                                             
tests in the courts because some of                                             
those are going to rise to the top and                                          
that's going to give judicial precedents                                        
which has way too much sway in our                                              
society anyway in my opinion there so                                           
you know preliminary measures yeah III                                          
think so                                                                        
Ginty a friend from Finland good to see                                         
you are the social science commentaries                                         
hermeneutical ii reliable and biblical                                          
do such commentaries contain any                                                
heresies and should christians use those                                        
commentaries okay i am going to type                                            
something here i i'm going to plead just                                        
a little bit of ignorance because i                                             
haven't heard of something called social                                        
science commentaries but i just brought                                         
it up right there this is on the logo so                                        
you can get it for a hundred and forty                                          
nine dollars and the only commentary                                            
I've ever seen worth a hundred and forty                                        
nine dollars is the theocratic kingdom                                          
by George NH Peters which is available                                          
on Lagos and also available a                                                   
dispensation of publishing dot-com in                                           
print and incidentally if you ever need                                         
something to Finland send me a direct                                           
email don't order it on the website                                             
anyone overseas and then we've got a                                            
video series ten weeks I think I'm a                                            
theocratic Kingdom that was a different                                         
subject but I had to throw that in so                                           
let's take a look real quickly at these                                         
social science commentaries I am not                                            
familiar with the name                                                          
or fortress press these volumes in the                                          



social science commentary series present                                        
a pioneering alternative commentary                                             
genre that offers a contextual approach                                         
to the study of the New Testament                                               
thoroughly grounded in the original                                             
audiences first century cultural setting                                        
okay                                                                            
thus social science let's go down here                                          
to this last one the socio cultural                                             
background drawn from anthropological                                           
studies of the Mediterranean social                                             
system offer significant clues for                                              
filling in the unspoken or implicit                                             
elements of Scripture as a Mediterranean                                        
reader would have I am suspicious let me                                        
tell you a couple of things one is it                                           
speaks about you know the                                                       
anthropological studies of the                                                  
Mediterranean social system my                                                  
experience have been that those are all                                         
over the map so you find you know they                                          
found a cup and they the anthropologists                                        
found a cup and now he makes conclusions                                        
from the cup they did not have indoor                                           
plumbing because we found this cup this                                         
cup clearly was used to go fetch the                                            
water and to bring it in they had no                                            
indoor plumbing they they enjoyed                                               
gathering together after dinner and                                             
drinking together typically to the point                                        
of drunkenness we know this because we                                          
found this Cup now that's my point is                                           
the anthropologists make a lot of                                               
conclusions based upon you know                                                 
sometimes a tiny little shard that they                                         
found and they found four of them there                                         
therefore it's definitely true                                                  
and furthermore what it often ends up                                           
and this is even greater the case what                                          
often ends up when you go from the                                              
social science or anthropological point                                         
of view what often happens is they say                                          
these words don't really mean what it                                           
appears                                                                         
they mean because of the social science                                         
of that day and they would have                                                 
interpreted it in this manner how do I                                          
know because I'm an anthropologist I                                            
think that it is the words of God that                                          
are inspired in the scripture and we can                                        
take those words I think that the words                                         
are sufficient in and of themselves                                             
so that's not to say you can't sometimes                                        
get some insight from anthropology                                              
social sciences of that day I just think                                        
it's to say we don't know all that much                                         
now you can read Josephus I think it's a                                        
great thing you learn some of the things                                        
of that day some of the history of that                                         
day it certainly does shed some light on                                        
Scripture so I don't want to I don't                                            
want to totally discount the social                                             



sciences as it relates to interpretation                                        
of Scripture but it looks to me like if                                         
you call it the social science                                                  
commentary that it's not the words that                                         
are driving the interpretation but                                              
rather it's the setting that is driving                                         
the interpretation the only one that can                                        
determine what words really mean are the                                        
one who spoke them and therefore we want                                        
to go to the words we want to look at                                           
God and see what he's saying and the                                            
context the social context is typically                                         
there enough for us I've been teaching                                          
them a woman at the well for the past                                           
two or three weeks in our John study on                                         
Wednesday nights and you know what Jews                                         
don't have interactions with Samaritans                                         
and those things that are given in there                                        
you have enough of the context that and                                         
you go back to first Kings you know you                                         
know not what you worship but we know                                           
what we worship jesus said to the woman                                         
at those at the will and you can go back                                        
to second Kings and read about oh yeah                                          
they really didn't know what they                                               
worshiped because it was such a mixture                                         
of the religion that was given there so                                         
I'm suspicious on this it those things                                          
excuse me tend to bring up a lot of                                             
academia into the interpretation I                                              
personally wouldn't spend $149                                                  
I can tell you that now                                                         
you know if if you want a pretty decent                                         
social science commentary I would                                               
suggest and I'll have to give a huge                                            
disclaimer on this but looking for the                                          
exact name of it to make sure I give you                                        
there we go I'll go to Amazon and not my                                        
favorite but here's one this is a used                                          
version here and rather expensive and I                                         
wouldn't pay this much for it but I want                                        
to bring up the picture if I can it's                                           
not the best picture of it either                                               
some of you have these remember the                                             
daily Study Bible commentary by William                                         
Barclay there's some pictures these                                             
again our old ones here don't don't pay                                         
that by the way don't go do that I think                                        
you can do better than that                                                     
if you get it we embarked right now                                             
here's the big disclaimer upfront                                               
William Barclay didn't believe in                                               
anything supernatural so you know in                                            
that sense why would you want a                                                 
commentary by somebody who totally                                              
disregarded the supernatural the one                                            
thing that William Barclay knew very                                            
well was the Society of that day and so                                         
if you want to get some social                                                  
commentary on the Society of that day                                           
William Barclay is actually pretty                                              
readable and pretty insightful and got                                          



some stuff again you'll have to the                                             
reason we don't sell them is because I                                          
I just can't do the you know slashing of                                        
the supernatural all the miracles and                                           
whatnot he doesn't believe in so that                                           
totally messes that up but he does know                                         
the society well so history society                                             
that's good honestly I would suggest                                            
that rather than a commentary if you can                                        
do a commentary to William Barclay with                                         
that huge disclaimer but read Josephus                                          
read the life of Christ let me yes see                                          
it's a harmony of the scriptures ah you                                         
know another good Philip Schaff is a                                            
no that's not the name there I'm sorry                                          
he's the one that translated the life                                           
and times of Jesus Christ I think it's                                          
called that is yes edersheim see if I                                           
can bring this up I have not downloaded                                         
this one into my computer but I've used                                         
it before the life and times of Jesus                                           
the Messiah by Reverend Alfred enter                                            
shine it'sh I'm was a Jew who became a                                          
Christian he does not rightly divide so                                         
again you'll have to put that out but in                                        
his life and times of Jesus and Messiah                                         
it's a it's pretty good stuff on that so                                        
I think if you read Jesus excuse me                                             
Josephus if you read life and times of                                          
Jesus the Messiah you would become                                              
familiar enough and if you go to Israel                                         
with us                                                                         
you you'd be familiar enough that you                                           
probably would not have to listen to or                                         
or spend the money on those other                                               
commentaries and nice to see listeners                                          
from London today and let's see I'm                                             
about out of time aren't I but I still                                          
have more questions so I'm gonna take                                           
them when it comes to differing                                                 
theologians within what is loosely                                              
considered Orthodox Christians do you                                           
believe Satan is behind a man having a                                          
different differing opinion or is it                                            
just differing opinions the Holy Spirit                                         
does teach all truth for instance                                               
covenant theology verses                                                        
dispensationalism immersion verses                                              
pouring okay so you've got different                                            
theologies is is Satan behind those                                             
differing theologies I think you know                                           
that again I probably would go only in                                          
the most general sense I think what's                                           
behind it let me put it this way why                                            
does the church why does Satan need to                                          
work if the church will do his work if                                          
they will have seminaries that teach all                                        
sorts of gobbledygook what do you know                                          
if Satan can just leave it to the church                                        
it doesn't have to micromanage that the                                         
church is doing quite well at bringing                                          
about all sorts of things that are                                              



unbiblical I think that probably we we                                          
do most of the damage theologically                                             
within the Christian community we just                                          
do that ourselves we do it because we                                           
have a bad hermeneutic because we don't                                         
study the Word of God at all or                                                 
correctly and I think that probably even                                        
I'll go more for correctly you know                                             
preachers all across the land will look                                         
and so God I have a text for this Sunday                                        
yeah there's three words that'll work                                           
and I can talk about you know go get him                                        
tiger                                                                           
that's not studying the Word of God                                             
that's not correct                                                              
studying the Word of God certainly not                                          
right division of the Word of God but I                                         
think in so many ways Satan doesn't need                                        
to mess with that or bother with that                                           
and not an issue at all for for that                                            
okay                                                                            
and now let see here is from Stephen is                                         
infinitive a mood burn Bollinger is                                             
critical lexicon says it's in the says                                          
it says it is in the explanations and                                           
abbreviations etc so let's see Greek has                                        
tense voice mood person and number so if                                        
we go for example over here let's go                                            
right here his being in where we were                                           
Romans chapter three verse 26 but it's                                          
incidental his being that is at the                                             
bottom of the screen                                                            
you notice the TV it's it's a verb in                                           
the present tense infinitive mood and so                                        
yes it is although lewd I needed did I                                          
should have my Greek textbook open and I                                        
don't mood in Greek has nothing to do                                           
with your mood you know if you're moody                                         
then that means you're like do moody                                            
right you're moody like but if you are                                          
that that's our mood I got up on the                                            
wrong side of the bed I'm grumpy and                                            
grouchy I'm happy I'm them thrilled all                                         
of those kind of things                                                         
so it's different let me look up and in                                         
fact so maybe I can do this right here                                          
what is mood in the                                                             
and let's say in Koine Greek yeah just                                          
to see if we can get good I'm just gonna                                        
take the top one off here uh here we go                                         
get it                                                                          
size where you can see it there we are                                          
moods are forms of the verb that Express                                        
how the action or event is presented by                                         
the speaker there are three moods the                                           
indicative the subjunctive and the                                              
imperative the infinitive and participle                                        
are considered moods as well I think                                            
that makes five but so he goes through                                          
here the indicative mood presents the                                           
action as being something real or                                               
certain and so yeah there's a there's so                                        



the way I found that this is a Greek                                            
grammar which I have not been to but I                                          
just went to DuckDuckGo and I put what                                          
is mood in Koine Greek and I took the                                           
first one there of course it could be a                                         
little different in your area but it is                                         
a mood but it has nothing to do with                                            
your mood how's that do you have a key                                          
to your color code yet I should                                                 
shouldn't die I keep at it Jim I'm going                                        
to get there and it's not that                                                  
complicated issue so it should be there                                         
okay I see a question from Debbie about                                         
something required to be able to travel                                         
but I'm missing part of it so I'm going                                         
to go back and see if I can catch that                                          
before we sign off today if I got all                                           
the questions um and just double                                                
checking Here I am at the mountaintop                                           
studio today so they don't feed me the                                          
questions I gotta look for him and I                                            
want to make sure I did not miss any oh                                         
damn look I was given George NH Peters                                          
theocratic Kingdom books how awesome is                                         
that                                                                            
they really are awesome                                                         
and again they're one of those you've                                           
got a kind of where where some                                                  
spectacles but if you just go and type                                          
the accredit kingdom in the search box                                          
at dispensational publishing it will                                            
bring that up there we go and yeah right                                        
there the theocratic kingdom                                                    
three-volume set one hundred and forty                                          
nine ninety nine course if you knew the                                         
owner you could probably send them an                                           
email Randi at Randy white ministries o                                         
RG and talk real nice and you'd probably                                        
get a discount on that just a hint for                                          
an expensive resource like that again in                                        
our series or video series that we did                                          
we kind of boiled it down the the books                                         
again there's three volumes like this                                           
you could read them the rest of your                                            
life and do a wonderful you'd learn so                                          
much I don't know if there's ever been a                                        
reference work that is as good as that                                          
one                                                                             
George NH Peters just he knew everything                                        
that was ever said about anything about                                         
the kingdom and all the scriptures that                                         
go there just a phenomenal work again                                           
it's hundred and some years old not the                                         
easiest read it's a reference book set                                          
of books but just those principles in                                           
and of themselves that he's got his I'm                                         
not using the exact right words but the                                         
theorems and the principles he sets out                                         
just one after another just to learn                                            
those about the kingdom it is a seminary                                        
you you are a PhD in Kingdom theology if                                        
you read that if you're interested in                                           



the kingdom it is the best thing ever                                           
written but again you can go back and                                           
watch this watch ten sessions of the                                            
video for free some of you might want to                                        
get that and maybe you can find a used                                          
copy out there somewhere                                                        
okay i ah there we go                                                           
okay got the rest of the question thank                                         
you vaccine required to travel to Israel                                        
not yet and I'm hoping it stays that way                                        
my guess is it will stay that way that                                          
vaccines won't be required but that's                                           
something that's certainly changing all                                         
the time and if dr. Falchi has his way                                          
we will all never leave the house again                                         
and we will be vaccinated and we will                                           
wear a mask even if we live alone so you                                        
know stay tuned is what I have to say                                           
this is Thursday night and on Thursday                                          
night we do Bible studies 7 p.m.                                                
mountain time we're in the midst of of                                          
an in-between study which is not a verse                                        
by verse study which is our normal bread                                        
and butter on Thursday nights this is a                                         
doctrinal study we've been studying the                                         
Baptist faith and message analyzing the                                         
Baptist faith and message if even if                                            
you're not Baptist or Southern Baptists                                         
it's pretty good just to understand how                                         
to look at a faith statement and also to                                        
consider what's what's what's the                                               
evangelical world putting out there so                                          
that'll be 7 o'clock tonight tonight                                            
we're going to talk about their                                                 
statement on salvation and we're going                                          
to talk about their statement on the                                            
grace of God this is where we can                                               
determine is Calvinism did they build                                           
the platform and open the door to                                               
Calvinism and it's very welcoming to the                                        
Baptist faith and message or is the vast                                        
majority of Southern Baptist leadership                                         
out of step with the Baptist faith and                                          
message so that's tonight 7 p.m.                                                
probably will look at some other topics                                         
as well you know that and we'll have fun                                        
then I'll be back for your quest                                                
Jews biblical theological worldview                                             
questions tomorrow it's been fun to be                                          
with you as always I appreciate you                                             
Randy white ministries dot RG and y'all                                         
are so kind to click the donate button                                          
every now and then we always appreciate                                         
that and appreciate our time with you                                           
I'll be back down off the mountain today                                        
I leave in here in just a little bit                                            
going down the mountain and we'll be                                            
ready for Bible study in the studio                                             
tonight and that will be such a blessing                                        
I love going back through and reading                                           
your comments and the the the good                                              
things you have to say here like ah                                             



close with this one now Steven says I                                           
have my second second acquisition of                                            
Georgina Peters in H Peters actually get                                        
the accredit kingdom set from                                                   
dispensational publishing is awesome and                                        
hard to read like her English and King                                          
James Version to us dumbed down and                                             
dumbed down                                                                     
living letters and cause classic comic                                          
book people hey men                                                             
you all are a blessing I appreciate each                                        
one of you thanks for being here and ah                                         
you got you you've got one to give away                                         
now aren't you generous now what a gift                                         
that is 149 dollar set of course if you                                         
know the owner Randy at Randy white                                             
ministries o-r-g we'll see what we can                                          
work out if anyone's interested in that                                         
I have one in stock I don't keep a whole                                        
lot in stock for some obvious reasons                                           
but I do have one in stock and then I                                           
can get more from there y'all are                                               
blessing and great to see each one of                                           
you I look forward to seeing you to                                             
night 7:00 p.m. mountain time until that                                        
point god bless each one of you and we                                          
are thrilled that you have joined us                                            
again today for                                                                 
ask the theologian and I tell you what                                          
why don't we have some pretty music and                                         
we'll go out from this place this always                                        
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


